

RAIMONDI COLLEGE

2 Robinson Road Hong Kong

Tel. (852) 2522 2159 Fax. (852) 2525 6725 http://www.raimondi.edu.hk

Ref: RC/1718001

Letter to Parents from the Chief Principal

1st September 2017

Dear Parents/ Guardians.

New School Year, New Initiatives and New Vision

As the new school year commences, I would like to extend my warm welcome to you all after a relaxing summer during which you have the chance to unwind. I trust both parents and students are well prepared to start afresh. May I wish you all a healthy and fruitful year ahead with your continuous dedication to our big family.

Our School endeavors to offer Catholic education by fostering the holistic growth of students through upholding the five core values of Catholic education. This year our major concerns are,

- 1. Unleashing students' creativity, collaboration and problem-solving skills via interactive classroom and student-centred pedagogies;
- 2. Adopting a holistic approach for the cultivation of the core values, 'justice' and 'truth', within school.

Last year was indeed successful and rewarding. We launched the Diamond Jubilee fundraising walkathon "Walk in Unity" in February, Diamond Jubilee Raimondi Basketball League in March and Trio Harmony 2017 Concert – Diamond Prelude in July. All of these would not have been successful without the unfailing support of our parents. This year is a year of festivities as the 60th Anniversary Running to the Peak will take place on 26th November 2017 and 60th Anniversary Banquet on 24th March 2018. We hope you will continue your generous support by participating in these prominent events of our big family.

Forging a strong bond between the School and parents has always been one of the fundamental principles upheld at Raimondi College. Family support is undeniably the driving force of our children, as well as one of the indispensable pillars of the Raimondi fortress. Every day our students meet new challenges in the school, and they are eager to share their colorful school life with parents. If you are able to spend some time listening to their hearty feelings, laughing with them and enjoying their company, the mutual trust developed between parents and children will surely be enhanced, which will, in turn, become the incentive for them to work harder.

This year, we have some new personnel arrangements: our beloved Vice Principal, Dr. E. Lee, having devoted twenty-five years of loyal service to his Alma Mater, will start a new chapter in his career. May I take this opportunity to extend my heartfelt gratitude to Dr. Lee and wish him every success in his new venture. In the meantime, the IMC has appointed Mr. L. Yeung to take up the post of Vice Principal (Student Support & Partnership) with effect from 1st September 2017. I am confident that with the infinite support of our parents, alumni, students and teachers, we will continue to walk in unity, persevere and fly beyond boundaries in our pursuit of excellence.

Let us pray to our Heavenly Father "And the vineyard which thy hand hath planted, and the branch that thou madest strong for thyself" (Psalm 80:15). Under the guidance of our Lord, we will work together in guiding our students to strive for the betterment of themselves and take great strides in their moral, intellectual, physical, social, aesthetic, spiritual development, making them critical thinkers in the quest for truth and justice. God Bless!

Yours sincerely,

Ms. Louisa Lo Principal



RAIMONDI COLLEGE

2 Robinson Road Hong Kong

Tel. (852) 2522 2159 Fax. (852) 2525 6725 http://www.raimondi.edu.hk

Ref: RC/1718001

總校長致家長的信

各位親愛的家長:

新學年新氣象 新崗位新動力

新學年伊始,家長們又開始積極地為子女計劃來年的活動及定立目標。本人謹代表高主 教書院歡迎 各位在悠長的暑假後重返校園。

學校一直致力落實天主教學校的五個核心價值及秉承天主教學校的教育使命,以「全人教育」作為辦學宗旨。今年本校的關注事項是:

- 1. 通過互動教學及學生為本的教學法,從而啓發學生的創意,培養學生的協作及解難能力;
- 2. 培育天主教學校核心價值中的「真理」和「義德」,讓學生建立正確的價值觀。

去年實為喜樂的一年,感謝家長對本校的鼎力支持,讓鑽禧步行籌款「高瞻行」、鑽禧舊生籃球聯賽及「高主教書院鑽禧前奏曲音樂會」均獲得圓滿成功。今年,學校踏入鑽禧,我們將再接再厲,在十一月二十六日舉行「六十週年校慶高峰跑」,及二零一八年三月二十四日舉行「六十週年校慶晚宴」,希望各位家長繼續參與,踴躍支持。

要知道維繫家校緊密的溝通與合作是高主教書院一向恪守的原則,家庭是學生堅固的後盾,是高主教堡壘不可替代的重要支柱。孩子們每天享受著多彩的校園生活,必定非常渴望與你分享。冀望家長能每天抽空聆聽孩子的心聲,與他們建立互信的關係,並作為他們日後學習動力的泉源。

今年學校在人事上將有新安排,我們親愛的李揚真副校長在母校春風化雨二十五年,即將展開人生新的一頁,在此,我衷心祝福李博士工作順利,平安喜樂。與此同時,校董會一致通過委任楊世德助理校長於二零一七年九月一日為副校長。希望本校全人在各位家長、同學、老師及校友的支持下,繼續同心協力,發揚高主教堅毅力行的精神,再攀高峯!

讓我們攜手祈求天主的眷顧:「求你常看顧這葡萄樹,和你右手種植的園圃,保護你所培養的小樹。」(詠 80 篇 16 節),在上主的指引下,共同努力,讓我們的孩子在德、智、體、群、美、靈方面都做好準備,成為一個明辨事理、追求真理的智者。

主佑!

高主教書院總校長 盧詠琴謹啓